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Hi Leanne/ Deana
 
Apologies for late response to the subject and associated above letter request. (Copy attached)
inviting HDC to comment on the proposal.  Unfortunately due to ill health over the last 2 weeks we
missed the deadline.
 
However, please be advised that HDC officers have briefly reviewed the information
provided and do not have any comments in regard to the proposal.  Should you wish to discuss or
require any clarifications, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Thank you again for the opportunity to comment.
 
Regards
Geoff
 
 
Geoff Wade | Senior Development Manager, Capital Works
Hunter Development Corporation
P: 02 49 042750  |  M: 0407 006 436 
geoff.wade@hdc.nsw.gov.au

 

From: Leanne Grove 
Sent: Monday, 18 April 2016 10:18 AM
To: Jeremy Amann
Subject: Stolthaven Fuel Terminal, Mayfield North (SSD 7065) - Newcastle LGA
 
Dear Mr Amann
 
Please find attached the Notice of Exhibition for the Stolthaven Fuel Terminal, Mayfield North
(SSD 7065).
 
Thank you ,
 
Leanne Grove
DA Coordinator
Priority Projects, Key Sites & Industry
Department of Planning and Environment
23-33 Bridge Street | GPO Box 39 SYDNEY  NSW  2001
T 02 9228 6242 E leanne.grove@planning.nsw.gov.au
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Contact: Deana Bum
Phone: (02)92286453
Fax: (02)92286466
Email: deana.burn@olannino.nsw.oov.au


15 April 2016


Mr Jeremy Amann
Senior Development Manager
Hunter Development Corporation
PO Box 813
NEWCASTLE NSW 23OO


By email: ieremv.amann@hdc.nsw.qov.au


Dear Mr Amann
Stolthaven Fuel Terminal, Mayfield No¡th (SSD 7065)


Notice of Exhibition


Stolthaven Australia Pty Ltd has submitted an application for the Stolthaven Fuel Terminal,
located at Steelworks Road, Mayfield in the Newcastle Local Government Area.


The proposal is for the expansion of the existing bulk fuel import, storage and dispatch facility at
Mayfield which includes:
. the ongoing operation and use of the existing facility infrastructure;
. construction and operation of 17 additionalfuel storage tanks for petroleum (ten tanks),


diesel (five tanks), ethanol (one tank) and jet fuel (one tank) storage;
. an increase in annual throughput capacity from 1,300ML to 3,500 ML per annum;
. the construction of ancillary infrastructure; and
o surrender of the existing State Significant Development consent (SSD 6664).


The Development Application and Environmental lmpact Statement (ElS) will be on public
exhibition from Thursday 2l April 2016 until Monday 23 May 2016. These documents may be
viewed on the Department's website (http ://www. plannino. nsw.qov. au ).


I invite your agency to comment on the proposal, including advice on recommended conditions
of consent, by Monday 23 May 2016.


Your contact officer for this proposal, Deana Burn, can be contacted on the above details.
Please mark all correspondence regarding the proposal to the attention of the contact officer.


Yours sincerely


na Bakopanos
A/Director
lndustry Assessments


Department of Planning and Environment | 23-33 Bridge Street Sydney NSW 2000 | GPO Box 39 Sydney ttSW ZOO1 |
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